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May 30, 2017 

TO:  Honorable Jeff Barker, Chair  

Members of the House Judiciary Committee 

FROM: Kevin Neely, Oregon District Attorneys Association 

RE:  SB 895 

 

SB 895 vs. HB 3380 vs. HB 3078 – Impact on Oregon’s female prison population: 

 

SB 895 – The most targeted option.  Includes broader range of qualifying criminal behavior, but 

does not specifically allow eligibility as a mitigating factor.  The FSAP pilot was initiated in 

2016.  Since its inception 76 women and 22 men participated in the program.  The gender ratio is 

3.5 to 1.  Expansion of FSAP is expected to increase the number of participants by ten.   

 

HB 3380 – Also a targeted option.  Does not include the broader range of qualifying criminal 

behavior.  Allows judges to consider eligibility as a mitigating factor.  As above, the gender ratio 

of participants is 3.5 to 1. 

 

HB 3078 – Comprehensive sentencing reform package.  Adjusts FSAP in the same manner as 

HB 3380.  Additionally, it removes Theft 1 and ID Theft from the Ballot Measure 57 statutes and 

expands transitional leave at the end of the offender’s sentence from 90 to 120 days.  The FSAP 

changes, as above, affect females at a 3.5 to 1 ratio.   

 

FSAP:  3.5 female to 1 male (2016/17:  76 females and 22 males)  

 

 :  

Theft 1 and ID theft (CJC estimates):  1 female to 2.5 males (2019:  31 females and 82 males) 

 :  

 

120-day transitional leave (CJC estimates):  1 female to 5 males (2019: 14 females and 69 males) 

 

 :  


